
 Town of Dudley 
Board of Selectmen, Highway and Cemetery Commissioners
Monday, September 25, 2023 @ 6:30pm
Dudley Municipal Complex
71 West Main Street, Dudley, MA  01571

Some matters have been taken out of agenda order but were typed up in agenda order for ease of locating information when necessary.

1. Open Meeting, Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance:

 The Honorable Kerry Cyganiewicz opened the meeting at 6:35pm.  He disclosed that the meeting will be recorded.  In attendance were the Honorable Mark Landry, Honorable Steven Sullivan and Honorable John Marsi.   Also present were Jonathan Ruda, Town Administrator and Michelle Jervis, Administrative Secretary.  Kerry Cyganiewicz motioned to approve the request from the Honorable Jason Johnson to participate remotely under 940 CMR 29.10(7) with the Chair determining his physical attendance unreasonably difficult due to (a) personal illness.  Steven Sullivan seconded.  

  Roll Call Vote:

  Kerry Cyganiewicz, Aye

  John Marsi, Aye

  Mark Landry, Aye

  Steven Sullivan, Aye

  Jason Johnson, Aye 
2.  Acceptance of Minutes:  John Marsi motioned to approve the minutes of August 21, 2023 and September 11, 2023.  Steven Sullivan seconded.  

  Roll Call Vote:

  Kerry Cyganiewicz, Aye

  John Marsi, Aye

  Mark Landry, Aye

  Steven Sullivan, Aye

  Jason Johnson, Aye 

3. Town Administrator’s Report:
Dudley Sanitary Landfill PFAS and 1,4 Dioxane Sampling Update RTN-2-21744- Mr. Ruda stated his TA report will be focused on a report from Sean Healey, LSP: Team Leader from Weston & Sampson Engineers, Inc., who are conducting PFAS and 1,4 Dioxane Sampling for the Dudley Landfill-RTN 2-21744.  He stated that he has been working on this project since November 2021 and would like to give the Board a review of the sampling as of today.  Mr. Healey stated that in 2021 there was a detection of PFAS and 1,4 Dioxane in groundwater and surface water samples obtained during perimeter landfill monitoring around Eagle Drive and Fairview Ave.  In October 2021 he reported to MassDEP the results and an Emergency Response Action (IRA) was issued to the town along with a plan for mitigation.  The IRA plan was to sample residential homes in the Eagle Drive area, provide bottled water to the residents and, if necessary, install POET systems in the affected homes.  The plan calls for sampling the water seasonally with Phase II assessment by the fall of 2024.  He provided the Board with maps of the area and the affected homes on Eagle Drive and Fairview Dr.  In November 2011 an initial sampling were five homes and as of today 52 homes have been sampled at least once.  POETS systems have been installed at 13 homes and the next sampling is currently underway.  In the sampling four (4) houses with PFAS and 1,4 Dioxane in the water have established the trends.  MassDEP is allowing them to continue the sampling.  Phase II they will submit the Phase II assessment report to MassDEP and closure.  The end results would be connecting the affected residents to the public water supply.  Gentex Optics has been cooperating and has paid for the installation of 13 POET systems in 13 homes and are monitored on a monthly basis.  These systems are installed in the basement and are dual carbon systems.  All in all, these POET systems are doing a great job and working effectively.  The bottled water is still being delivered as well.  If any detection of PFAS and 1,4 Dioxane is detected the homeowner receives bottled water.  As far as Gentex, they are complying and take dual responsibility for both testing and the POET systems.  They have also done work on their property, which is one of the sources of the contamination.  Potash Brook feds in the area and the surface body water.  Phase II will confirm the ground water.  Septic Systems can be a factor in PFAS, also household degreasers since there are many different factors.  Jon Ruda asked about radon.  The town has been mandated to pay for required radon systems in 4 homes.  Mr. Healey stated that radon occurs in bedrock and if it is water and can make the treatment system become dangerous. Also, the current PFAS standard is still the same, but the EAP is setting lower standards this year as well as MassDEP.  Mr. Healey stated that going forward the testing should be done in a phase approach.  Collect some surface water and develop the lines of evidence.  The maps show evidence, testing the wells and seeing if PFAS was in the construction materials of the wells.  As he mentioned before the only positive result for this project is to get public water to these residents.  If the EAP’s standards go low enough we’ll need to install more POET systems.  Mr. Ruda stated that when we reach the end results, we need to see now much money is needed for the water line, it can be very expensive.  All thanked Mr. Healey for his presentation.  
4.  New Business: 
Special Town Meeting Warrant – Steven Sullivan motioned to open the warrant at 7:00pm today, 9/21/23 and close on Thursday, 9/28/23 at 1:00pm and further approve the budget for $26,707,255.00.  John Marsi seconded.  
Roll Call Vote:

  Kerry Cyganiewicz, Aye

  John Marsi, Aye

  Mark Landry, Aye

  Steven Sullivan, Aye

  Jason Johnson, Aye 

        PTO – Turkey Trot 5K – Heather Bowes, representing the PTO came before the Board for permission to use the town beach on Thursday, November 11/23/23 from 8:00AM to 10:0AM for the 10th Annual Turkey Trot 5K.  John Marsi motioned to approve the request for the PTO to use the Town Beach on 11/23/23 for the Turkey Trot 5K.  Jason Johnson seconded. 

        Roll call Vote:

  Kerry Cyganiewicz, Aye

  John Marsi, Aye

  Mark Landry, Aye

  Steven Sullivan, Aye

  Jason Johnson, Aye 

5.    Departmental Communication: 

Richard Carmignani informed the Board the Knights of Columbus will be holding their toll booth on Saturday and thanked them for permission to do so. 

Chief Karlowicz informed the Board of A.L.I.C.E training that took place at Shepherd Hill this week.  More trainings will take place during the school year. 

Jeff Murray, Highway Superintendent, stated that the town purchased 1,000 lbs. of road salt, with w decrease in the price this year.  Also thanked the board for lifting the hiring freeze so that he can hire truck drivers and a mechanic.  

6.    Board Member Comments:

7.    Adjournment:  
John Marsi motioned to adjourn at 7:45pm.  Mark Landry seconded.
Roll Call Vote:

  Kerry Cyganiewicz, Aye

  John Marsi, Aye

  Mark Landry, Aye

  Steven Sullivan, Aye

  Jason Johnson, Aye 

Respectfully submitted.
Michelle Jervis, Administrative Secretary
Documents physically identified, discussed or considered by the Board:

·   Report from Weston & Sampson re: landfill/PFAS testing
·  Request from PTO for Turkey Trot

·  Special Town Meeting Warrant for signatures. 
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